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January 12, 2018

Eric Babson

babson@math.ucdavis.edu

1094 Cragmont Avenue

Berkeley CA, 94708

Dear Senator Feinstein:

I am concerned about privacy. FISA reauthorization has just been

backed by the House leaving only the Senate and your Intelligence commit-

tee to increase accountability. A few weeks ago the then acting secretary

of DHS asserted authority to forward DACA information to ICE to aid

deportation. As the revelations of Snowden highlighted my government is

collecting whatever information it can find. With the growth of electronic

communication intimate details of people’s lives are left open to anyone with

the resources hack it. Whether information is gathered by our spy agen-

cies or like DACA simply by lying about the governments ultimate intent

there needs to be thoughtful statutory regulation with judicial oversight.

Our privacy is too important to leave to the whim of this unpredictable

administration.

Please use your voice and vote against FISA reauthorization.

I am very proud to be a US citizen and a large part of that derives

from our three branch system of government.

s Sincerely,

Eric Babson


